
Northwest Ski Club Council

PLEASE SHARE THIS INFORMATION WITH YOUR CLUB
MEMBERS!

Announcing the NWSCC Council meeting via ZOOM!!  Everyone is invited -
please tell your club members!  Everyone is curious about what the upcoming
ski season might look like, and our guest speakers are the ones who have the
best information about what might happen in Oregon and Washington.    

     Date:  October 21, 2020  
     Time:  Call in at 6:45; meeting starts at 7:00 pm  
     Guest Speakers:  Dave Tragathon, Mt. Hood Meadows and unconfirmed at
press time Crystal Mountain - watch for updates   

Grab your favorite beverage and join our Zoom meeting: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81026603138?pwd=
WFU1bC9XMGxtOWRBMk9nc0F5a0J1dz09
 
Meeting ID: 810 2660 3138  
Passcode: 388437

We are always looking for volunteer support from our clubs to keep us moving

  

 
 

          
     

   

NWSCC September 2020 Newsletter,   
FWSA August News Flash, Industry News
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forward.  More directors of NWSCC help increase the representation of all
member clubs.  What talent (writing, website design, organization) can you
bring to NWSCC Board of Directors?   What can YOU offer, is there something
you feel we should be doing better?   There are several opportunities to jump
in.  Currently our secretary is looking for a replacement. The Seattle Area clubs
need a representative.    
 
Currently NWSCC conducts board meetings via Zoom, making it easier for "out
of town" (i.e., out of Portland area) members to actively engage and
participate.  Please contact us ASAP at president @nwskiers.org. 
 
Trip planning - COVID Waiver Form for clubs.  This wavier language came
from Fred Liebel, who provides insurance for FWSA and many clubs,
regarding the COVD-19  Assumption of Risk/Waiver of Liability and
Indemnification Agreement.  Your club might want to consider adding this
language to your waiver forms.    

Speaking of traveling, Epic Pass has sent out information about their
preliminary expectations for the upcoming year, and is giving its passholders
until September 17 to decide whether to buy a pass this year.  Additional
information on our Article on the NWSCC website.    

If you are planning trips for next year (skiing or not), tour operators are ready
and willing to help you - and they have the knowledge and the "pull" with the
airlines, lodging, and resort operations to get you the best deal AND to handle
emergencies.  The cancellation policies are very liberal in these trying times. 
They have also advised that if you need a change, just ask.    

It's time to sign up for FWSA SUN VALLEY SKI WEEK 2021:  NWSCC is
now selling the 2021 Sun Valley Ski Week January 30-February 6th. We have
hotel rooms at Sun Valley Inn and Sun Valley Lodge, as well as 2 & 3-bedroom
Lodge Apartments.  Trip package includes lodging and FWSA and Council
parties.  Additional costs for lift tickets, group air/ground, and Council
Challenge races.  Free shuttle to town, ski hill, and activities for non-
skiers/boarders!  Space is limited so sign up now.  NO FWSA fees to cancel
prior to October 10th.  See Flyer and Registration Form on NWSCC Trip
Calendar.  

NWSCC and Social Media:  
Beyond the informative monthly newsletter from NWSCC and other notices
distributed by email, we continue to spread helpful and interesting news and
ski world articles by Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/NWSkiers Be sure
to like our page and stay informed throughout the month.  

NWSCC Charitable Member Oregon Adaptive Sports, located in Bend,
Oregon, has had to move their annual First Chair fundraising event online this
year, which means that everyone can participate!  The First Chair fundraising
event and campaign are an effort to raise $50,000 to continue to support
Oregon Adaptive Sports' work in creating life-changing outdoor experiences for
individuals with disabilities.  All funds will be directly supporting OAS' ongoing 
programs which are offered at no cost to the community.  Sign up or donate
HERE to this very worthy cause.
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NWSCC INDUSTRY MEMBER NEWS

MT. HOOD MEADOWS  
    2020 has undoubtedly been a difficult year for all of us, but it has been
especially challenging for the Confederated Tribes of Warm Springs, who
have been dealing with wildfires, disporportianately higher case numbers of
COVID-19, and a water crisis. We've worked with the tribes to help address
their water issues and our team members have generously donated needed
items, but others are helping out too. Organizations in Portland are currently
collecting donations of money, PPE, and other supplies to deliver to both the
Confederated Tribes of Warm Springs and the Confederated Tribes and
Bands of the Yakama Nation. If you would like to make a donation, drop-off
locations are at 5 and Dime PDX and Evolution Healthcare and Fitness. 
Learn more HERE.
     It's officially September, which means fall is right around the corner.
We're celebrating the transition of the seasons with a great fall lodging deal
at Cooper Spur Mountain Resort: book any of the spacious cabins or
condos at the resort between September 13 and October 31 for just $189 a
night! Fall is a fantastic time to visit Cooper Spur and the Mt. Hood area...
we hope to see you soon!  
     We're focused on getting things ready for the start of the 2020-2021
winter recreation season (just over four months away!), and that includes
construction on Sahale: a 23,500-square-foot dining and resort services
space that will feature new eating and drinking options, equipment rental,
our new Meadows Learning Center, and more! We're still on track to open
Sahale this December, as the teams from Bremik Construction have been
making great progress. Get a sneak peek of the new building and watch the
recent video tour of Sahale on our blog, as well as a video of crews hoisting
into place the old bull wheel from the Hood River Express lift, which will
serve as the visual centerpiece for the Bullwheel Bar in Sahale.  
     At Mt. Hood Meadows, we're endeavoring to create a more inclusive and
accessible resort. So we're honored to be featured alongside two of our
longtime partners, Chill and SOS Outreach, in a recent Travel Oregon
article about equalizing youth access to winter sports. Read more on Travel
Oregon's website about the great work these awesome organizations are
doing for this cause and their relationship with Mt. Hood Meadows.  
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U.S. OUTDOOR STORE  
Now accepting walk-ins!  We also have new ways to shop which include:  
     Online: Curbside Pickup and Local Delivery  
     Personal Shopping Experience: Book a timeslot with an expert  
     eShopping: Set up a Zoom appointment with our experts!  

Thank you for shopping local and helping us continue to be
YOUR OUTDOOR STORE since 1957. Monday-Saturday 10 AM - 6 PM &
Sunday 11 AM - 5 PM.   SHOP NOW!  
 
     U.S. Outdoor is committed to providing the best gear to everyone who sets out
to discover, pursue, and live their passion in the outdoors. By selecting the best
outdoor brands and gear for whatever your passion is, we strive to provide the
best value possible. Visiting our iconic Portland store you’ll meet our great staff,
ambassadors, long-time customers, and likely a few of our shop dogs. Stop by,
give us a call, or check out our store photos and videos online. We’ve been
family-owned and operated since 1957 and we are here for you!

TIMBERLINE        
    Enjoy the refreshing fall landscape at Timberline Lodge!  Summer is spectacular,
but Oregon autumns are out-of-this-world. Warm days, cool nights, and crisp
mornings make for pleasant outdoor excursions and cozy evenings in the lodge.
Guests and employees have been pros all summer at complying with our health &
responsibility policies, making Timberline a great escape from everyday life.  
    Stay the night at Timberline this fall and enjoy midweek savings.  See lodging
specials HERE.
     BIKE PARK VIBES - Starting Sept. 7th, the bike park moves to the fall schedule
of Friday - Mondays through mid-October, weather permitting. Check out our new
Bike Lesson offerings and rentals.  LEARN MORE

MT. HOOD SKIBOWL  

     We know it's hard to be thinking about the 2020-2021 skiing and
snowboarding season already, especially with everything that's going on in
the world right now. But we wanted to let you know that 2020-21 All Access
and Value Passes are now available for purchase online on the Meadows
website. The pass prices will not go up until after November 8. More
information about next season's passes is available here, and thank you for
your continued support of Mt. Hood Meadows.  
     Work hard and have fun in an amazing place: join the Meadows Team!
We're now hiring for the full-time, year-round positions of Lift Electrical
Technician and Payroll Staff Accountant, as well as others, and will be
adding more as we head into the winter season. Learn about working at
Meadows and view current open positions at the link here, or pass this
email along to a friend or family member who might be interested!
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     Take advantage of great weather and no crowds - Head to the Adventure Park
at Mt. Hood Skibowl where there is still plenty of summer left for you to make
memories. 
     The park is open seven days a week and offers over 20 attractions including
the northwest's only 1/2 mile dual Alpine Slide, Bungee Trampolines, 32' Rock
Climbing Wall, Mini & Disc Golf, Indy Karts, Horseback and Pony Rides and much
more! 
     If you would like to escape to the outdoors to experience the peace and
tranquility of Mt. Hood, you can enjoy our scenic sky chair ride that operates
Friday thru Sunday that will lead you to over 40 miles of hiking trails. Once at the
top you will have breathtaking, panoramic views of five mountain peaks. 
     Due to capacity limits, all Adventure Park passes must be purchased online.

     Unplug. Unwind. Recharge - We now offer two lodging properties that make it
easy for you to STAY AND PLAY.  Choose from either Collins Lake with luxury
condos, or Lake Simtustus Resort with luxury tiny home rentals, RV rentals, RV
campsites, and marina and moorage slips.  Both resorts are in close proximity to
Portland and provide everything you will need for a stress-free trip.   

MT. BACHELOR    
     Mt. Bachelor summer operations are tentatively scheduled to run through
September 27. Little Pine Bike Park is OPEN! Join us for zip lining, scenic
chairlift rides, sunset dinners, and mountain biking off Pine Marten Lift!  
     Soar through the high alpine like never before with the addition of a zip line
to Mt. Bachelor’s mountain experience. This dual-line, three-stage tour drops
nearly 1,400 vertical feet along the volcano’s slopes to make it the Northwest’s
steepest, fastest, and highest-elevation zip adventure.  Ride at your own pace
with the zip trolley’s self-controlled braking system and enjoy the thrill with your
friends on two side-by-side lines on each span. The multi-stage tour launches
from an elevation of 7,800 feet, above the tree line at the top of Pine Marten lift
and allows riders to fly over open bowls, off-piste skiable terrain and Central
Oregon's unique volcanic landscape.  Reservations and masks required.  
     Mt. Bachelor's Bike Park is open  - on September 12 and 13 they will have
the rescheduled Gravicross races with new Covid safety measures in place.    
     The Mt. Bachelor management team, along with their colleagues in the ski
industry, are spending most of their waking hours focused on planning
operations for the upcoming 20/21 winter season. We know some things will be
different this year, but the mountain itself is unchanged by COVID-19 and so
long as gravity is still a thing and mother-nature comes through on the snow
front, I am confident we will be able to deliver the incredible natural mountain
experience that we have all come to love at Mt. Bachelor this winter.   
     www.mtbachelor.com 
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Far West News F l a s h
August 2020 Excerpts  

Far West  Ski Association
 

 WHO & WHAT’S NEW FOR 2020

THE REEL DEAL 2020: The first crop of new ski movies has landed, and it is "officially"
time to get stoked for the coming winter. We may be watching a digitally-imaged movie, or
sitting in our cars at a "Drive-In", but here are a couple "must see" movies to get the
adrenaline flowing: "Huck Yeah" (Matchstick Productions) highlights some of the best
female skiers in the world. Teton Gravity Research, celebrating 25 years of ski movie-
making, presents its newest film "Make Believe". This movie brings to light many pro
skiers, all the way from their humble beginnings to where they are in the ski world today.  

ANNUAL NSCF MEETING: The NSCF Annual Meeting took place online, Saturday,
August 22, in order to conduct necessary business to enable the organization to continue
operating through the next fiscal year. Thanks to the officers, committee chairs and council
presidents, or their representatives, for giving up their Saturday to attend the virtual
meeting. We missed our usual face to face meeting that includes participation by and
collaboration with our industry partners.  

FAR WEST'S 90TH CELEBRATION: Far West Ski Association is turning 90 on October 7,
2020. We are preparing a "Celebration Book", a compilation of the history of FWSA in its
current form, and plan to have it available at that time. Advertisements for your business
or organization is available. Any advertisements should be made right now, through Leigh
Gieringer, Publisher of the Far West Skiers Guide at: fwsg2@cox.net.  

AMAZON SMILES WITH FAR WEST SKI FOUNDATION: Far West Ski Foundation is a
participating charitable organization with Amazon. Please consider signing up for the
Amazon Smile Charitable Program and select the Far West Ski Foundation as your
charity. Amazon will then donate a percentage of each purchase to FWSF, with no
additional cost to you.  

FAR WEST TRAVEL  

FWSA SUN VALLEY SKI WEEK 2021: Spots Still Available! See information under
NWSCC, above.  

FWSA 2021 SOLDEN SKI WEEK: Information Coming Soon! Holidaze Ski Tours has
been granted the contract on this trip. Dates are February 19-27, 2021. The trip will have
an extension to Southern Spain, from February 27 - March 7, 2021. Stay tuned for more
information.  

FWSA 2021 ZERMATT MINI SKI WEEK: Registration Open. Signups are now being taken
for the Zermatt, Utah Resort Mini Trip March 21-27, 2021. This resort is located in
Midway,Utah. Participants have the option to ski/ride Deer Valley, Park City, and Sundance
Resorts. There's a lot do for non-skiers, such as art classes at Sundance Resort,
shopping, tubing, ice skating, snowmobiling, sleigh rides, or soaking in a 10,000-year-old
Crater Hot Springs. Contact Gloria Raminha, Trip Leader: garski2011@gmail.com; 661-
800-8229. Further Information HERE.  
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FWSA 2021 INSIDE PASSAGE CRUISE TO ALASKA: Spots Still Available! There's plenty
of time to sign up for the Denali Tour and Alaska Cruise June 19-30, 2021. Participants
can sign up for the Denali Tour or Alaska Cruise or for the combined two trips. The Denali
Trip starts with two days in Fairbanks, AK, followed by two days in Denali, and ends in
Anchorage for those doing this portion only. The Inside passage Alaska Cruise starts in
Whittier and travels southward with stops in Skagway, Juneau, and Ketchikan before
docking in Vancouver, BC. Trip information and registration available HERE.  Contact
Nancy Ellis, VP North American Travel, fwsatravelnancy@sbcglobal.net; (530) 414-8261.  

FWSA SUMMER 2021 CHILE SKI/ADVENTURE TRIP: Valle Nevado, Chile ski trip with
extension to Atacama Desert is currently being researched for details of Atacama Desert
conditions. Possible dates would be late July or August 2021.  

FAR WEST 2021 DIVE TRIP: The 2021 Dive Trip has been contracted and will be October
9-16, 2021 to the wonderful Anthony's Key Resort in Roatan, Honduras! We have great
pricing for their top of the line Key Deluxe lodging, meals, and 6 days of 3 tank boat dives.
The registration forms and additional information will be available soon.  

NEWLY ANNOUNCED: FWSA SKI WEEEK 2022: Aspen/Snowmass Resort will be the
destination January 22-29, 2022 for the annual Far West Ski Week. We will be staying in
Snowmass Resort and participants have a choice of ski in/ski out lodging or units a short
walk to the ski hill. The Snowmass base area has many new restaurants, lodging, and
activities such as a climbing wall and ice rink. The Alpine "Breathtaker" Mountain Coaster
now traverses the mountain slopes. Put the dates of the trip on your calendar and watch
for signup information to be available in March 2021.  

FAR WEST COMMUNICATIONS  

FWSA WEBSITE: Our newest website has been live for several months now. We continue
to add content and grow the site. Please take some time to review it, and feel free to
suggest any changes and/or additions you may have. We just added a NEW Benefits
Partner, Meier Skis, out of Colorado. They will provide 20% to 30% off standard graphic
and handmade custom skis. Our Publications are all available on the website. Look under
Publications in the "Member Corner" drop down. You can also subscribe to the News
Flash, simply by updating your member profile and check the "News Flash Subscription".  

FAR WEST COUNCILS  

NORTHWEST SKI CLUB COUNCIL: Northwest ski clubs have been trying to plan some
activities while still staying socially-distanced, and within the guidelines of the Covid-19
Pandemic. Mountain High Snowsport Club had a bike ride in the Columbia Gorge on
Sunday, August 9th. Eleven members participated in a ride into The Dalles, OR, with a
stop at the Columbia Gorge Discovery Center for lunch. It worked well with everyone
adhering to the 6-foot distancing and wearing masks when in group settings. They plan a
second one soon. Schnee Vogeli Ski Club held a golf tournament at Welches Golf Course
on Saturday, August 8.  

SIERRA LEAGUE AND COUNCIL: The Reno Ski and Recreation Club is holding weekly
socially-distanced happy hours at area parks. It's a BYOC, S & B ("bring your own chair,
snacks and beverages). They also did a tube float down the Truckee River and a bike ride,
and are planning a miniature golf tournament before the end of the summer. Tahoe
Donner Senior Alpine Ski Club members are playing golf as well.  

INTERMOUNTAIN SKI COUNCIL: Bogus Basin Ski Cub has been doing bike rides and
holding monthly meet-ups in the park in Boise. They plan to have a group going to Sun
Valley for the Far West Ski Week in January. For more information, check with Paul
Markowitz: pmarkowitz@cableone.net.  

As you can see, it is easy to plan get-togethers with your clubs and councils, but please
be SMART about it. Wear your face masks and stay socially distanced. We have all been
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having struggles with this Covid-19 Pandemic. We just want to make sure that
EVERYONE is doing EVERYTHING possible to stay well.
 
Stay safe! Stay  healthy!

Park City ski area sets COVID-19 guidelines, including no walk-up tickets. Walk-up lift
tickets have become a casualty of COVID-19, at least at Park City Mountain Resort and
other Vail Resorts-owned properties.  Continue reading HERE.

Squaw Valley to Change Name  The northern California resort will remove “Squaw” from its
name, announcing a new moniker in early 2021. Samantha Berman August 25, 2020 Skiers
who enjoy visiting a certain North Lake Tahoe resort should be prepared to replace their
bumper stickers come early next year. Squaw Valley Alpine Meadows announced earlier
this month ... continue reading HERE.    

SnowBrains Winter 20/21 Reader Experctation Survey.  Next winter will be unlike any that
has gone before it. Or any that will follow. What are YOUR expectations for next
season? What do you think will happen? What would you like to see happen? We’d like to
know your thoughts and opinions. We’ll collate the results and figure out what you
collectively expect next season. The survey consists of 30 ... continue reading HERE.  

Treat 'em right:  Five tips for taking care of skis during the off season.  Reposted from
Freeskier on NSCF website, read more HERE.

 

INDUSTRY MEMBERS
NWSCC would like to thank our Industry Members for their generous support. Without
their help, it would be impossible for NWSCC to accomplish our goals of supporting ski
clubs and the ski industry.  Please visit these businesses that support NWSCC.    

NWSCC is always accepting memberships at all levels. If you are interested, or know a
business that is, please contact IndustryMember@nwskiers.org.  

GOLD MEMBERS   

NATIONAL SKI COUNCIL FEDERATION NEWS

http://nwskiers.bmetrack.com/c/l?u=AD0D91B&e=10E1B17&c=F125B&t=0&l=E4C5875&email=qgHKyHSnPP86Na4RC381pXzBjzlZ2TJR&seq=1
http://nwskiers.bmetrack.com/c/l?u=ACB5C2A&e=10E1B17&c=F125B&t=0&l=E4C5875&email=qgHKyHSnPP86Na4RC381pXzBjzlZ2TJR&seq=1
http://nwskiers.bmetrack.com/c/l?u=ACB5C2B&e=10E1B17&c=F125B&t=0&l=E4C5875&email=qgHKyHSnPP86Na4RC381pXzBjzlZ2TJR&seq=1
http://nwskiers.bmetrack.com/c/l?u=ACA21A5&e=10E1B17&c=F125B&t=0&l=E4C5875&email=qgHKyHSnPP86Na4RC381pXzBjzlZ2TJR&seq=1
mailto:IndustryMember@nwskiers.org


  

   

  

SILVER MEMBERS  

BRONZE MEMBERS   

Big White Ski Resort, BC, Canada   
Kandahar Lodge at Whitefish Mountain Resort  
Mt. Bachelor Resort  
Mt. Hood Skibowl  
Red Lion Inn & Suites Deschutes River   

SUPPORTING MEMBER  

Rack Attack, Portland, Portland East, and Tigard, Oregon

WHAT DO YOU THINK OF OUR NEW NEWSLETTER?     

What would you like to see included?  How often should we be sending?  

Would you be willing to write an article about something important to your club?   

Contact editor@nwskiers.org with your comments and ideas. 
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PLEASE SHARE THIS INFORMATION WITH YOUR CLUB
MEMBERS!

Announcing the NWSCC Council meeting via ZOOM!!  Everyone is invited -
please tell your club members!  Everyone is curious about what the upcoming
ski season might look like, and our guest speakers are the ones who have the
best information about what might happen in Oregon and Washington.    

     Date:  October 21, 2020  
     Time:  Call in at 6:45; meeting starts at 7:00 pm  
     Guest Speakers:  Dave Tragathon, Mt. Hood Meadows and unconfirmed at
press time Crystal Mountain - watch for updates   

Grab your favorite beverage and join our Zoom meeting: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81026603138?pwd=
WFU1bC9XMGxtOWRBMk9nc0F5a0J1dz09
 
Meeting ID: 810 2660 3138  
Passcode: 388437

We are always looking for volunteer support from our clubs to keep us moving
forward.  More directors of NWSCC help increase the representation of all
member clubs.  What talent (writing, website design, organization) can you
bring to NWSCC Board of Directors?   What can YOU offer, is there something
you feel we should be doing better?   There are several opportunities to jump
in.  Currently our secretary is looking for a replacement. The Seattle Area clubs
need a representative.    
 
Currently NWSCC conducts board meetings via Zoom, making it easier for "out
of town" (i.e., out of Portland area) members to actively engage and
participate.  Please contact us ASAP at president @nwskiers.org. 
 
Trip planning - COVID Waiver Form for clubs.  This wavier language came
from Fred Liebel, who provides insurance for FWSA and many clubs,
regarding the COVD-19  Assumption of Risk/Waiver of Liability and
Indemnification Agreement.  Your club might want to consider adding this
language to your waiver forms.    

Speaking of traveling, Epic Pass has sent out information about their
preliminary expectations for the upcoming year, and is giving its passholders
until September 17 to decide whether to buy a pass this year.  Additional
information on our Article on the NWSCC website.    

If you are planning trips for next year (skiing or not), tour operators are ready
and willing to help you - and they have the knowledge and the "pull" with the
airlines, lodging, and resort operations to get you the best deal AND to handle
emergencies.  The cancellation policies are very liberal in these trying times. 

NWSCC September 2020 Newsletter,   
FWSA August News Flash, Industry News
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They have also advised that if you need a change, just ask.    

It's time to sign up for FWSA SUN VALLEY SKI WEEK 2021:  NWSCC is
now selling the 2021 Sun Valley Ski Week January 30-February 6th. We have
hotel rooms at Sun Valley Inn and Sun Valley Lodge, as well as 2 & 3-bedroom
Lodge Apartments.  Trip package includes lodging and FWSA and Council
parties.  Additional costs for lift tickets, group air/ground, and Council
Challenge races.  Free shuttle to town, ski hill, and activities for non-
skiers/boarders!  Space is limited so sign up now.  NO FWSA fees to cancel
prior to October 10th.  See Flyer and Registration Form on NWSCC Trip
Calendar.  

NWSCC and Social Media:  
Beyond the informative monthly newsletter from NWSCC and other notices
distributed by email, we continue to spread helpful and interesting news and
ski world articles by Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/NWSkiers Be sure
to like our page and stay informed throughout the month.  

NWSCC Charitable Member Oregon Adaptive Sports, located in Bend,
Oregon, has had to move their annual First Chair fundraising event online this
year, which means that everyone can participate!  The First Chair fundraising
event and campaign are an effort to raise $50,000 to continue to support
Oregon Adaptive Sports' work in creating life-changing outdoor experiences for
individuals with disabilities.  All funds will be directly supporting OAS' ongoing 
programs which are offered at no cost to the community.  Sign up or donate
HERE to this very worthy cause.
 
 
 

NWSCC INDUSTRY MEMBER NEWS

MT. HOOD MEADOWS  
    2020 has undoubtedly been a difficult year for all of us, but it has been
especially challenging for the Confederated Tribes of Warm Springs, who
have been dealing with wildfires, disporportianately higher case numbers of
COVID-19, and a water crisis. We've worked with the tribes to help address
their water issues and our team members have generously donated needed
items, but others are helping out too. Organizations in Portland are currently
collecting donations of money, PPE, and other supplies to deliver to both the
Confederated Tribes of Warm Springs and the Confederated Tribes and
Bands of the Yakama Nation. If you would like to make a donation, drop-off
locations are at 5 and Dime PDX and Evolution Healthcare and Fitness. 
Learn more HERE.
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U.S. OUTDOOR STORE  
Now accepting walk-ins!  We also have new ways to shop which include:  
     Online: Curbside Pickup and Local Delivery  
     Personal Shopping Experience: Book a timeslot with an expert  
     eShopping: Set up a Zoom appointment with our experts!  

Thank you for shopping local and helping us continue to be

     It's officially September, which means fall is right around the corner.
We're celebrating the transition of the seasons with a great fall lodging deal
at Cooper Spur Mountain Resort: book any of the spacious cabins or
condos at the resort between September 13 and October 31 for just $189 a
night! Fall is a fantastic time to visit Cooper Spur and the Mt. Hood area...
we hope to see you soon!  
     We're focused on getting things ready for the start of the 2020-2021
winter recreation season (just over four months away!), and that includes
construction on Sahale: a 23,500-square-foot dining and resort services
space that will feature new eating and drinking options, equipment rental,
our new Meadows Learning Center, and more! We're still on track to open
Sahale this December, as the teams from Bremik Construction have been
making great progress. Get a sneak peek of the new building and watch the
recent video tour of Sahale on our blog, as well as a video of crews hoisting
into place the old bull wheel from the Hood River Express lift, which will
serve as the visual centerpiece for the Bullwheel Bar in Sahale.  
     At Mt. Hood Meadows, we're endeavoring to create a more inclusive and
accessible resort. So we're honored to be featured alongside two of our
longtime partners, Chill and SOS Outreach, in a recent Travel Oregon
article about equalizing youth access to winter sports. Read more on Travel
Oregon's website about the great work these awesome organizations are
doing for this cause and their relationship with Mt. Hood Meadows.  
     We know it's hard to be thinking about the 2020-2021 skiing and
snowboarding season already, especially with everything that's going on in
the world right now. But we wanted to let you know that 2020-21 All Access
and Value Passes are now available for purchase online on the Meadows
website. The pass prices will not go up until after November 8. More
information about next season's passes is available here, and thank you for
your continued support of Mt. Hood Meadows.  
     Work hard and have fun in an amazing place: join the Meadows Team!
We're now hiring for the full-time, year-round positions of Lift Electrical
Technician and Payroll Staff Accountant, as well as others, and will be
adding more as we head into the winter season. Learn about working at
Meadows and view current open positions at the link here, or pass this
email along to a friend or family member who might be interested!
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YOUR OUTDOOR STORE since 1957. Monday-Saturday 10 AM - 6 PM &
Sunday 11 AM - 5 PM.   SHOP NOW!  
 
     U.S. Outdoor is committed to providing the best gear to everyone who sets out
to discover, pursue, and live their passion in the outdoors. By selecting the best
outdoor brands and gear for whatever your passion is, we strive to provide the
best value possible. Visiting our iconic Portland store you’ll meet our great staff,
ambassadors, long-time customers, and likely a few of our shop dogs. Stop by,
give us a call, or check out our store photos and videos online. We’ve been
family-owned and operated since 1957 and we are here for you!

TIMBERLINE        
    Enjoy the refreshing fall landscape at Timberline Lodge!  Summer is spectacular,
but Oregon autumns are out-of-this-world. Warm days, cool nights, and crisp
mornings make for pleasant outdoor excursions and cozy evenings in the lodge.
Guests and employees have been pros all summer at complying with our health &
responsibility policies, making Timberline a great escape from everyday life.  
    Stay the night at Timberline this fall and enjoy midweek savings.  See lodging
specials HERE.
     BIKE PARK VIBES - Starting Sept. 7th, the bike park moves to the fall schedule
of Friday - Mondays through mid-October, weather permitting. Check out our new
Bike Lesson offerings and rentals.  LEARN MORE

MT. HOOD SKIBOWL  
     Take advantage of great weather and no crowds - Head to the Adventure Park
at Mt. Hood Skibowl where there is still plenty of summer left for you to make
memories. 
     The park is open seven days a week and offers over 20 attractions including
the northwest's only 1/2 mile dual Alpine Slide, Bungee Trampolines, 32' Rock
Climbing Wall, Mini & Disc Golf, Indy Karts, Horseback and Pony Rides and much
more! 
     If you would like to escape to the outdoors to experience the peace and
tranquility of Mt. Hood, you can enjoy our scenic sky chair ride that operates
Friday thru Sunday that will lead you to over 40 miles of hiking trails. Once at the
top you will have breathtaking, panoramic views of five mountain peaks. 
     Due to capacity limits, all Adventure Park passes must be purchased online.

     Unplug. Unwind. Recharge - We now offer two lodging properties that make it
easy for you to STAY AND PLAY.  Choose from either Collins Lake with luxury
condos, or Lake Simtustus Resort with luxury tiny home rentals, RV rentals, RV
campsites, and marina and moorage slips.  Both resorts are in close proximity to
Portland and provide everything you will need for a stress-free trip.   

MT. BACHELOR    
     Mt. Bachelor summer operations are tentatively scheduled to run through
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September 27. Little Pine Bike Park is OPEN! Join us for zip lining, scenic
chairlift rides, sunset dinners, and mountain biking off Pine Marten Lift!  
     Soar through the high alpine like never before with the addition of a zip line
to Mt. Bachelor’s mountain experience. This dual-line, three-stage tour drops
nearly 1,400 vertical feet along the volcano’s slopes to make it the Northwest’s
steepest, fastest, and highest-elevation zip adventure.  Ride at your own pace
with the zip trolley’s self-controlled braking system and enjoy the thrill with your
friends on two side-by-side lines on each span. The multi-stage tour launches
from an elevation of 7,800 feet, above the tree line at the top of Pine Marten lift
and allows riders to fly over open bowls, off-piste skiable terrain and Central
Oregon's unique volcanic landscape.  Reservations and masks required.  
     Mt. Bachelor's Bike Park is open  - on September 12 and 13 they will have
the rescheduled Gravicross races with new Covid safety measures in place.    
     The Mt. Bachelor management team, along with their colleagues in the ski
industry, are spending most of their waking hours focused on planning
operations for the upcoming 20/21 winter season. We know some things will be
different this year, but the mountain itself is unchanged by COVID-19 and so
long as gravity is still a thing and mother-nature comes through on the snow
front, I am confident we will be able to deliver the incredible natural mountain
experience that we have all come to love at Mt. Bachelor this winter.   
     www.mtbachelor.com 

Far West News F l a s h
August 2020 Excerpts  

Far West  Ski Association
 

 WHO & WHAT’S NEW FOR 2020

THE REEL DEAL 2020: The first crop of new ski movies has landed, and it is "officially"
time to get stoked for the coming winter. We may be watching a digitally-imaged movie, or
sitting in our cars at a "Drive-In", but here are a couple "must see" movies to get the
adrenaline flowing: "Huck Yeah" (Matchstick Productions) highlights some of the best
female skiers in the world. Teton Gravity Research, celebrating 25 years of ski movie-
making, presents its newest film "Make Believe". This movie brings to light many pro
skiers, all the way from their humble beginnings to where they are in the ski world today.  

ANNUAL NSCF MEETING: The NSCF Annual Meeting took place online, Saturday,
August 22, in order to conduct necessary business to enable the organization to continue
operating through the next fiscal year. Thanks to the officers, committee chairs and council
presidents, or their representatives, for giving up their Saturday to attend the virtual
meeting. We missed our usual face to face meeting that includes participation by and
collaboration with our industry partners.  
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FAR WEST'S 90TH CELEBRATION: Far West Ski Association is turning 90 on October 7,
2020. We are preparing a "Celebration Book", a compilation of the history of FWSA in its
current form, and plan to have it available at that time. Advertisements for your business
or organization is available. Any advertisements should be made right now, through Leigh
Gieringer, Publisher of the Far West Skiers Guide at: fwsg2@cox.net.  

AMAZON SMILES WITH FAR WEST SKI FOUNDATION: Far West Ski Foundation is a
participating charitable organization with Amazon. Please consider signing up for the
Amazon Smile Charitable Program and select the Far West Ski Foundation as your
charity. Amazon will then donate a percentage of each purchase to FWSF, with no
additional cost to you.  

FAR WEST TRAVEL  

FWSA SUN VALLEY SKI WEEK 2021: Spots Still Available! See information under
NWSCC, above.  

FWSA 2021 SOLDEN SKI WEEK: Information Coming Soon! Holidaze Ski Tours has
been granted the contract on this trip. Dates are February 19-27, 2021. The trip will have
an extension to Southern Spain, from February 27 - March 7, 2021. Stay tuned for more
information.  

FWSA 2021 ZERMATT MINI SKI WEEK: Registration Open. Signups are now being taken
for the Zermatt, Utah Resort Mini Trip March 21-27, 2021. This resort is located in
Midway,Utah. Participants have the option to ski/ride Deer Valley, Park City, and Sundance
Resorts. There's a lot do for non-skiers, such as art classes at Sundance Resort,
shopping, tubing, ice skating, snowmobiling, sleigh rides, or soaking in a 10,000-year-old
Crater Hot Springs. Contact Gloria Raminha, Trip Leader: garski2011@gmail.com; 661-
800-8229. Further Information HERE.  

FWSA 2021 INSIDE PASSAGE CRUISE TO ALASKA: Spots Still Available! There's plenty
of time to sign up for the Denali Tour and Alaska Cruise June 19-30, 2021. Participants
can sign up for the Denali Tour or Alaska Cruise or for the combined two trips. The Denali
Trip starts with two days in Fairbanks, AK, followed by two days in Denali, and ends in
Anchorage for those doing this portion only. The Inside passage Alaska Cruise starts in
Whittier and travels southward with stops in Skagway, Juneau, and Ketchikan before
docking in Vancouver, BC. Trip information and registration available HERE.  Contact
Nancy Ellis, VP North American Travel, fwsatravelnancy@sbcglobal.net; (530) 414-8261.  

FWSA SUMMER 2021 CHILE SKI/ADVENTURE TRIP: Valle Nevado, Chile ski trip with
extension to Atacama Desert is currently being researched for details of Atacama Desert
conditions. Possible dates would be late July or August 2021.  

FAR WEST 2021 DIVE TRIP: The 2021 Dive Trip has been contracted and will be October
9-16, 2021 to the wonderful Anthony's Key Resort in Roatan, Honduras! We have great
pricing for their top of the line Key Deluxe lodging, meals, and 6 days of 3 tank boat dives.
The registration forms and additional information will be available soon.  

NEWLY ANNOUNCED: FWSA SKI WEEEK 2022: Aspen/Snowmass Resort will be the
destination January 22-29, 2022 for the annual Far West Ski Week. We will be staying in
Snowmass Resort and participants have a choice of ski in/ski out lodging or units a short
walk to the ski hill. The Snowmass base area has many new restaurants, lodging, and
activities such as a climbing wall and ice rink. The Alpine "Breathtaker" Mountain Coaster
now traverses the mountain slopes. Put the dates of the trip on your calendar and watch
for signup information to be available in March 2021.  

FAR WEST COMMUNICATIONS  

FWSA WEBSITE: Our newest website has been live for several months now. We continue
to add content and grow the site. Please take some time to review it, and feel free to
suggest any changes and/or additions you may have. We just added a NEW Benefits
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Partner, Meier Skis, out of Colorado. They will provide 20% to 30% off standard graphic
and handmade custom skis. Our Publications are all available on the website. Look under
Publications in the "Member Corner" drop down. You can also subscribe to the News
Flash, simply by updating your member profile and check the "News Flash Subscription".  

FAR WEST COUNCILS  

NORTHWEST SKI CLUB COUNCIL: Northwest ski clubs have been trying to plan some
activities while still staying socially-distanced, and within the guidelines of the Covid-19
Pandemic. Mountain High Snowsport Club had a bike ride in the Columbia Gorge on
Sunday, August 9th. Eleven members participated in a ride into The Dalles, OR, with a
stop at the Columbia Gorge Discovery Center for lunch. It worked well with everyone
adhering to the 6-foot distancing and wearing masks when in group settings. They plan a
second one soon. Schnee Vogeli Ski Club held a golf tournament at Welches Golf Course
on Saturday, August 8.  

SIERRA LEAGUE AND COUNCIL: The Reno Ski and Recreation Club is holding weekly
socially-distanced happy hours at area parks. It's a BYOC, S & B ("bring your own chair,
snacks and beverages). They also did a tube float down the Truckee River and a bike ride,
and are planning a miniature golf tournament before the end of the summer. Tahoe
Donner Senior Alpine Ski Club members are playing golf as well.  

INTERMOUNTAIN SKI COUNCIL: Bogus Basin Ski Cub has been doing bike rides and
holding monthly meet-ups in the park in Boise. They plan to have a group going to Sun
Valley for the Far West Ski Week in January. For more information, check with Paul
Markowitz: pmarkowitz@cableone.net.  

As you can see, it is easy to plan get-togethers with your clubs and councils, but please
be SMART about it. Wear your face masks and stay socially distanced. We have all been
having struggles with this Covid-19 Pandemic. We just want to make sure that
EVERYONE is doing EVERYTHING possible to stay well.
 
Stay safe! Stay  healthy!

Park City ski area sets COVID-19 guidelines, including no walk-up tickets. Walk-up lift
tickets have become a casualty of COVID-19, at least at Park City Mountain Resort and
other Vail Resorts-owned properties.  Continue reading HERE.

Squaw Valley to Change Name  The northern California resort will remove “Squaw” from its
name, announcing a new moniker in early 2021. Samantha Berman August 25, 2020 Skiers
who enjoy visiting a certain North Lake Tahoe resort should be prepared to replace their
bumper stickers come early next year. Squaw Valley Alpine Meadows announced earlier
this month ... continue reading HERE.    

SnowBrains Winter 20/21 Reader Experctation Survey.  Next winter will be unlike any that
has gone before it. Or any that will follow. What are YOUR expectations for next
season? What do you think will happen? What would you like to see happen? We’d like to
know your thoughts and opinions. We’ll collate the results and figure out what you
collectively expect next season. The survey consists of 30 ... continue reading HERE.  

Treat 'em right:  Five tips for taking care of skis during the off season.  Reposted from
Freeskier on NSCF website, read more HERE.

NATIONAL SKI COUNCIL FEDERATION NEWS
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INDUSTRY MEMBERS
NWSCC would like to thank our Industry Members for their generous support. Without
their help, it would be impossible for NWSCC to accomplish our goals of supporting ski
clubs and the ski industry.  Please visit these businesses that support NWSCC.    

NWSCC is always accepting memberships at all levels. If you are interested, or know a
business that is, please contact IndustryMember@nwskiers.org.  

GOLD MEMBERS   

  

   

  

SILVER MEMBERS  
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BRONZE MEMBERS   

Big White Ski Resort, BC, Canada   
Kandahar Lodge at Whitefish Mountain Resort  
Mt. Bachelor Resort  
Mt. Hood Skibowl  
Red Lion Inn & Suites Deschutes River   

SUPPORTING MEMBER  

Rack Attack, Portland, Portland East, and Tigard, Oregon

WHAT DO YOU THINK OF OUR NEW NEWSLETTER?     

What would you like to see included?  How often should we be sending?  

Would you be willing to write an article about something important to your club?   

Contact editor@nwskiers.org with your comments and ideas. 

FOLLOW US

Forward to a friend.

Website
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